TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 13, 2010

6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Leonard Govern, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt, Supervisor Bruce Dolph, Hwy. Supt., Walt Geidel, Attorney Frank Wood, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams


ABSENT:
Cheryl Boyd

OTHERS PRESENT:
John and Eileen Esposito – T J E Productions, Robert Cairns – The Walton Reporter, Steve Schick, Linda Schick, and David Stanton

RESOLUTION #67
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to accept the minutes of June 8, 2010 as presented.  All in favor, motion carried.

FLOOR TIME:
Steve Schick of 1480 East River Road approached the Board with a complaint on the property owned by Jason Revzon of 1528 East River Road.  Mr. Schick stated the interior of the house was flooded 3 years ago and since then Mr. Revzon has failed to maintain the property.  Mr. Schick provided the Board with a petition signed by 13 residents and pictures of the property.  Mr. Schick stated that Steve Rocklin of the NYS Division of Code Enforcement and Administration felt the violation falls under Property Maintenance Code of New York State Section 302.4 and would like the Board to continue to monitor the situation.


Supervisor Dolph stated he would pass this information along to Code Officer Mark Jacobs and expects a report of the situation.


Councilman Govern stated the property is a disaster and hurts the property values for the rest of the area.


Councilman Armstrong felt the Board should be careful with telling people how long their grass can be. He did not want to open a can of worms for those that go away for a month at a time.


Mr. Schick questioned when the report would be available?  Supervisor Dolph stated within a week.

SUPERINTENDENT OF HWY. REPORT:





Reported that the tunnel close out with FEMA is expected soon.

Reported he plans to attend a July 22, 2010 meeting with FEMA to discuss the future of the South River Road bridge project.

Reported that 8 bids had been received for the CWC Oxbow Hollow/Budine Hill Road bid.  After a review process with C&S Engineers, it was determined that the low bidder was Dave Stanton, Stanton Excavating.  Superintendent Geidel explained to the Board that option 1 & 2 would be pulled from the bid process and the highway department will conduct the work themselves.  Geidel explained that an amendment to the bid for the replacement of a sluice pipe would be added at the cost of $1,400.00.  It was the recommendation of Superintendent Geidel and the highway committee to recommend the bid be awarded to Dave Stanton, Stanton Excavating.

RESOLUTION # 68

CWC OXBOW HOLLOW/BUDINE HILL RD BID
A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to award the CWC Oxbow Hollow/Budine Hill Road bid to the low bidder Dave Stanton, Stanton Excavating for $97,560.40 and to include the amendment to install a sluice pipe for $1,400.00. All in favor, motion carried.

Superintendent Geidel presented the Board with an equipment replacement guideline from NYS Transportation.

Reported that upon recommendation from the Planning Department an agreement be made to support the applications to the Delaware Basin Stream Management Implementation Grant Program.

RESOLUTION #69
AGREEMENT TO SUPPORT APPLICATION TO THE DELAWARE BASIN STREAM MANAGEMENT IMPLEMENTATION GRANT PROGRAM FOR FUNDING OF STREAM PROJECTS

WHEREAS, the Town of Walton has adopted the West Branch Stream Management Plan; and

WHEREAS, The Town of Walton has identified projects to address stream corridor needs throughout the town; and

WHEREAS, the NYCDEP has made funding available for the Delaware Basin Stream Management Plan Implementation Grants Program for Delaware County municipalities that have adopted the West Branch Stream Management Plan; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Walton has made preliminary round applications to the Stream Management Plan Implementation Grants Program for specific projects to address stream stewardship needs; and

WHEREAS, preliminary round applications for stream debris removal, bank stabilization and grade control submitted to the Stream Management Plan Implementation Grants by the Town of Walton were qualified for funding; and

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Walton Town Board approves the application to the Stream Management Plan Implementation Grants to complete these important projects. 

 
A motion was made by Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt, seconded by Govern to approve an Agreement to Support Application to the Delaware Basin Stream Management Implementation Grant Program for Funding of Stream Projects.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reported to the Board that he has filed 22 applications with the Soil and Water Stream Management Plan Implementation Grant Program and anticipates 7 possible approvals.

Requested input from the Board on moving forward with the South River Road project as long as there is funding.  Supervisor Dolph stated he was interested in looking at the project and if a special meeting needs to be called, so be it.


Reported that one employee is still out on workers compensation and another has retired.
TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

Reported that the Fire District Financial Report will be filed in my office for any interested party wishing to view it.

Reported that 6 dog license tickets have been issued and still waiting for 46 delinquent licenses to be renewed.  I stated that this would more than likely happen after the free rabies clinic on July 16, 2010.

Reported that I have issued 42 new dog licenses since June 1, 2010.

I supplied the Board with a newspaper article on Dog Control.  I pointed out that this was not just a Town of Walton issue and with the new regulations in effect starting January 1, 2011, it will become a bigger issue.  I explained that 40% of my time is spent on dogs and this will increase when NYS Ag & Markets terminates their database and hands the responsibility down of the towns.

Councilman Govern stated he has spoke with Senator Bonacic and Assemblymen Cliff Crouch and they are both in support of continuing with the NYS Ag & Markets database.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:

Supervisor Dolph informed the Board that he has hired and is appointing Stephen Dutcher as Dog Control Officer effective June 16, 2010.

Supervisor Dolph explained to the Board that he immaturely acted on the union contract between the Town of Walton and Teamsters Local Union No. 693 and therefore needs to rescind Resolution # 65 of June 2010.

RESOLUTION #70

TO RESCIND RESOLUTION #65 OF JUNE 2010
A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to rescind Resolution #65 of June 2010 approving the award of a (1) year contract with the Union employees to include a 1% salary increase.  All in favor, motion carried.

RESOLUTION #71
ANNUAL RECREATION AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE VILLAGE OF WALTON AND THE TOWN OF WALTON


A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt granting permission for Supervisor Dolph to sign the Recreation Agreement between the Village of Walton and the Town of Walton for the $25,000.00 as budgeted.  All in favor, motion carried.


Reported that he attended a Public Meeting for comments on New York City’s Draft Environmental Impact Statement and Complete Water Supply Permit held at SUNY Delhi. 


Informed the Board that notification was received by the NYS Community Development Block Grant stating all terms must be completed and all funds expended by September 7, 2010.  The Town still has $177,137.00 of unexpended grant funds.


Supervisor Dolph informed the Board that he has received the agreement between the Humane Society and the Town of Walton for the handling of all stray dogs and cats.  He explained that the Town of Walton would be billed $40.00 for each dog and $5.00 for each cat turned over to the Humane Society.


Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt questioned the annual amount paid to the Human Society.  I informed him that the amount was between $800.00 and $1000.00.

RESOLUTION #72
HUMANE SOCIETY AGREEMENT


A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, seconded by Govern granting Supervisor Dolph permission to enter into an agreement with the Humane Society.  All in favor, motion carried.


Supervisor Dolph reminded the Board to review the E-mail Policy and sign and return the last page.


Reported that he has received inquiries from taxpayers on the repair of the railroad tunnel on County Highway 23.  Superintendent Geidel stated research as been done in the past, but there was no funding available.  Geidel stated he would check with Wayne Reynolds again.


Reported on various mail received.


Reported on Financial reports.


Councilman Govern questioned if the Town has research phone carriers for a better rate on long distance?  I informed him that former Supervisor John Meredith looked into the issue and found no savings at that time. Supervisor Dolph stated he would look into it again.


Councilman Govern stated he would like to revisit the Host Community Agreement stating the revenue received is too low. Supervisor Dolph stated he agreed and would get a committee together.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:





No reports

APPROVAL OF BILLS:

RESOLUTION # 73

APPROVAL OF BILLS

A motion was made by Armstrong, seconded by Govern approving the vouchers as presented for payment. All in favor, motion carried.





General Fund A
#121-146
$7627.74


General OV B

#7-8

$25,175.00





General Hwy DA
#77-94

$4,088.49





OV Hwy DB

#21-27

$43,329.89

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

RESOLUTION #74

EXECUTIVE SESSION
A motion was made by Councilman Govern, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to enter into executive session for the purpose of Union Negotiations and litigation. All in favor, motion carried.

Entered 7:10 pm

Back in regular session at 7:20






Respectfully submitted,






Ronda Williams





Town Clerk

5

